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The week started out with some excitement as residents begin 
to pick up their solar eclipse glasses and COSI science boxes. 
The glasses are for residents only and are going quickly. We 
have also sold a lot of merchandise related to the eclipse. 
Proceeds will be donated to local organizations. 

Easter Egg Hunt
March 23

Council Meeting
March 25

Council Meeting
April 3



The Weekly Highlights 

Public Works

Park Maintenance
A yard hydrant at the dump station was repaired. An electric pedestal at the campground was 
repaired. Pool cleanup is beginning. Crews are un-winterizing plumbing in the park bathrooms and 
offices. Easter eggs were delivered to the Presbyterian Church for cleaning. 

Village Maintenance
Utility locates continue as needed. The Plain City banners were hung back uptown. Drywall and paint was 
repaired at the Administration building. Potholes were cold patched on St. Rt. 142 and Perry Pike. Crews 
attended the monthly Union County Safety Council meeting. Street sweeping took places on Coachman and 
Buckboard Lane. Snowplows were removed from daily driver trucks. 

Sidewalk inspections
Crews have completed the village-wide sidewalk inspections. Next, we will be processing the data and 
making recommendations on how to move forward with repairs. 

Donations for Indian Lake/Logan County tornado relief fund
The Village will be accepting donations next week to deliver to Indian Lake due to the extensive storm 
damage they have experienced. Residents can drop off donations to the administration building and we will 
deliver them as needed. 

Development

London Rotary Meeting
Staff presented on Thursday at the London Rotary Club meeting. We presented a condensed version of the 
Business Roundtable Update. Our updates were well received and resulted in a good discussion about the 
growing areas in Madison County. 

BZA
BZA met this week for one application for a sign at Miller’s Furniture on US 42. Miller’s Furniture is proposing to 
an electronic component to their sign. The application was approved. The electronic component will show 
pictures only and not be scrolling or flashing text.  

MORPC State of the Region
Several staff members and council members attended the MORPC State of the Region on Friday. 



Parks and Rec

Easter Egg Hunt
The Easter egg hunt is scheduled for March 23. If you’d like to join for volunteer egg stuffing, we will be 
hosting that at the Youth Building on March 19 from 4-7pm. 

Staff met recently to discuss parking and traffic control at this event. Parking will only be accessible through 
the south end of the park. We are hoping that residents are getting used to that traffic flow and there will be 
fewer issues this year. 

Tree City USA
The Village has officially been awarded a Tree City USA certification. Official signage and awards will be 
given to staff in May at a ceremony. 

Depot Update
Staff met with the engineer, contractor and architect this week to check in on the progress of the Depot. 
Time is running short to get the foundation built, but the architect is supposed to send preliminary drawing 
next week, which hopefully will let us begin the building permit process. 




